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JOSHUA BASIN WATER DISTRICT 
Minutes of the 

REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS  
 

July 17, 2013 
 
1. CALL TO ORDER:     7:00 PM 

 
 

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
 

  

3. DETERMINATION OF QUORUM: Victoria Fuller 
Mickey Luckman 
Mike Reynolds 
Gary Wilson 
 

Present 
Present 
Present 
Present 
 

STAFF PRESENT: Susan Greer, Acting General Manager 
Marie Salsberry, HR Manager/Administrative Specialist 
Keith Faul, GIS Coordinator 
 

CONSULTANTS PRESENT: Gil Granito, District Counsel 
Deborah Bollinger, Conservation Coordinator 
 

GUESTS 14 
 

4. APPROVAL OF AGENDA 
MSC Fuller/Reynolds 4/0 to approve the agenda for the July 17th, 2013 Regular Meeting of the Board of 

Directors. 
 

5. PUBLIC COMMENT 
Karen Tracy of the District’s Citizens Advisory Committee commented that the committee discussed the 

District’s water account assistance program and recommended that an exception be made for owners of 
brand new homes. 

Kay Keene of Joshua Tree read a statement describing her attempts to obtain water service at her home. 
President Luckman stated that discussion of the situation will be agendized for the next Board meeting. 

Michael Perez of Joshua Tree thanked the Board for hearing his request for assistance with a high water bill at a 
prior Board meeting, even though the Board was unable to grant his request. He thanked Director Wilson 
and community members for their personal assistance given to him at the end of the meeting to help him 
pay his water bill.  

 

6. CONSENT CALENDAR 
MSC  Fuller/Reynolds 4/0 to approve the Draft Minutes of the July 3, 2013 Regular Meeting of the Board of 

Directors; to receive information regarding the Auditor’s communication with those charged with 
Governance from Charles Z. Fedak & Company; to Approve the Investment Policy; and to Approve the 
June 2013 Check Audit Report. 

 
7. WATER USE EFFICIENCY AND PREVENTION OF WATER WASTE 
Conservation Coordinator Deb Bollinger reported that water waste prevention is one of the Best Management 

Practices (BMPs) that the District must follow. She recommended that the Board agree to adopt a formal 
resolution to establish water conservation measures and prevent water waste, and she provided the 
recommended language for such a resolution. 

 












